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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

368 (T) of  2024     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 23 July 2024 

Area:             Brisbane pilotage area 

Locality: Brisbane River – Brisbane International Cruise Terminal 

Activity: Harbour Works 

Mariners are advised that: 
 
Harbour works will be undertaken from 15 August 2024 to 15 October 2024 at the Brisbane 
International Cruise Terminal (BICT). Works will be undertaken by the barge 'COBIA’ and support craft 
adjacent to the upstream and downstream mooring dolphins.  Approximate operating locations are as 
follows;  
 
Point Latitude  Longitude  
A 27°22.790’S 153°09.544’E  
B 27°22.889’S 153°09.370’E  
 
Hours of work are expected to be daylight, 0600 to 1800 each day, when a cruise ship is not present. 
The barge and support craft will monitor VHF channel 12. During the periods of darkness, the vessel 
will not be crewed however monitored by VTS and marked by anchor lights and flashing yellow lights.  
 
When a cruise ship is present at BICT, the barge will relocate to the following approximate location;  
 
Point Latitude  Longitude  
C 27°24.101’S 153°08.908’E    
 
Mariners are requested to navigate with caution when operating in proximity.  
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS 237 
ENC Cells affected:  AU5BNE01 

 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


